
Ko Titiokura te maunga 
Ko Mohaka te awa 
Ko Mataatua te waka 
Ko Te Haroto te marae 
Ko Hineuru te iwi 
 
Tena tatou te iwi o Hineuru, 
 
O tatou mate kua wehe atu ki te po 
moe mai moe mai, moe mai i roto i nga ringaringa 
o to tatou kai whakaora 
 
Waiho ake ra ko o tatou mate ki a ratou 
Ko tatou ko te hunga ora e tau nei 
Tena ra tatou katoa. 
 
Welcome to the first Annual Report for the Te Haroto Marae Trust. It is my pleasure 
to provide the Annual Report that sets out the work we have completed in the past 
eleven months and the annual plan for the new year. 
 
The past eleven months after the Maori Land Court sitting on the 2nd November 
2017 for the elected  Marae Trustees for Te Haroto Marae has been an exciting and 
a very busy year for us as trustees. There has been plenty of work at the trustees 
table over the past eleven months to build the proper foundations of the Marae for 
the betterment of our future as an iwi. 
 
Establishment and Internal Infrastructure is about building the proper systems, 
the foundations of the Marae Trust to ensure that the trust is functioning properly to 
be able to deliver in the future. Our environment is about caring for our environment 
today for our future generations tomorrow. 
 
Of course there are a lot of other improvements that could be done for the Marae to 
make it more of a centre of life for Hineuru life and fulfil our vision. The Marae 
Trustees would like to be able to carry out the three phases of work relating to the 
marae. 
 

• A full evaluation of the Marae Infrastructure Development Plan and undertake 
a programme to relocate, renovate and repair existing facilities. 

• A development programme to improve the existing scale and types of physical 
facilities at the marae. 

• A programmae of activities at the marae to involve the iwi and bring them 
back to the marae so it once again becomes the centre of Hineuru life. 

I have a copy of the development plan that I recommend we recieve at our AGM 
today. Our path moving forward has been designed by Hineuru for Hineuru. "Mai 
Hineuru, mo Hineuru". 
 



I would like to acknowledge my fellow trustees for their time and commitment as well 
as their contribution to the development of Hineuru. Thank you for the hard work that 
you put in and the work that has been completed outside the eyes of our people. 
 
Finally I wish to thank our Hineuru people. We are the beginning of a new chapter 
for our people. It is exciting it is a new territory and it will challenge all of us. 
 
Tenei te mihi kia tatou. Hineuru maranga mai! 
 
Mai Hineuru, mo Hineuru 
 
Tuhuiao Kahukiwa  
Chairman 
 
 


